
January 16, 2024   
 
Email Delivery and Read Receipt 
Requested: drugabatement@faa.gov 
  
Request submitted to docket: Docket No. FAA-2012-1058 
 
Nancy Rodriguez-Brown 
Office of Aerospace Medicine 
Drug Abatement Division 
Federal Aviation Administration 
800 Independence Avenue SW 
Washington, DC 20591-0001 

 

 
RE: Docket No. FAA-2012-1058 – Drug and Alcohol Testing of Certificated Repair 

Station Employees Located Outside of the United States 
Request for Extension of Comment Period 

 
Dear Ms. Rodriguez-Brown: 
 
The undersigned organizations request a 90-day extension to the FAA’s published 
comment period for the above referenced notice of proposed rulemaking (NPRM).  
 
The rulemaking was issued during the holiday season, which represents “down time” for 
many companies and individuals but is actually a critically busy period for the very air 
carrier personnel – and their contractors – most closely impacted by the proposal.  The 
extra time will allow for the necessary review and correspondence among and between 
the representatives of each organization, ensuring “the Coalition of Industry Groups” (as 
it is identified by the NPRM) can continue to provide broad analysis of the proposed rule. 
In fact, this collection of industry associations has grown since the 2014 effort. 
 
Allowing this “Coalition” to continue its role in this process, particularly given the 
international complexity of the matter, surely constitutes good cause for the requested 
extension. Allowing ample time for review and comment, particularly considering the 11 
years already invested by the government and industry in the process, is in the public 
interest.1 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
1 Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) § 11.47 provides that the FAA will grant more time for the 
public to file comments when any person’s request shows “good cause for the extension and that an 
extension is in the public interest.” 

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2023/12/07/2023-26394/drug-and-alcohol-testing-of-certificated-repair-station-employees-located-outside-of-the-united
https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-14/chapter-I/subchapter-B/part-11/subpart-A/subject-group-ECFRc7959debb68beb9/section-11.47
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Christian A. Klein 
Executive Vice President 
Aeronautical Repair Station Association 
121 North Henry Street 
Alexandria, VA 22314-2905 
703.599.0164 
christian.klein@arsa.org 

 Di Reimold 
Vice President, Civil Aviation 
Aerospace Industries Association 
1000 Wilson Boulevard 
Suite 1700 
Arlington, VA 22209-3928 
703.358.1038 
dorothy.reimold@aia-aerospace.org 

   
Les Aalders 
Executive Vice President 
Air Transport Association of Canada 
222 Queen Street 
Suite 1505 
Ottawa, Ontario 
K1P 5V9 
613.233.7727 
laalders@atac.ca 

 Ric Peri 
Vice President, Government & Industry 
Affairs 
Aircraft Electronics Association 
601 Pennsylvania Ave, NW 
Suite 900, South Building 
Washington, DC 20004-3647 
202.589.1144 
ricp@aea.net 

   
Robert Ireland 
Vice President, Safety, Engineering and 
Maintenance 
Airlines for America 
1275 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Suite 1300 
Washington, DC 20004-2450 
202.626.4228 
rireland@airlines.org 

 Michele Dickstein 
President 
Aviation Suppliers Association 
2233 Wisconsin Avenue, NW 
Suite 503 
Washington, DC 20007-4104 
202.347.6896 
michele@aviationsuppliers.org 

   
Crystal Maguire 
Executive Director 
Aviation Technician Education Council 
Post Office Box 234 
Jenks, OK 74037-0234 
703.548.2030 
crystal.maguire@atec-amt.org 

 Lauren Beyer 
President 
Cargo Airline Association 
900 19th Street, NW 
Suite 600 
Washington, DC 20006-2127 
202.293.1030 
lbeyer@cargoair.org 
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Cade Clark 
Chief Government Affairs Officer 
Helicopter Association International 
1920 Ballenger Avenue 
Alexandria, VA 22314-2898 
703.302.8457 
cade.clark@rotor.org 

 Douglas E. Lavin 
Vice President, Member and External 
Relations 
International Air Transport Association 
900 19th Street, NW 
Suite 600 
Washington, DC 20006-2127 
202.628.9443 
lavind@iata.org 

   
Jason Dickstein 
President 
Modification and Replacement Parts 
Association 
2233 Wisconsin Avenue, NW 
Suite 503 
Washington, DC 20007-4104 
202.628.6777 
jason@washingtonaviation.com 

 George Paul 
Vice President, Technical Services 
National Air Carrier Association 
1735 North Lynn Street 
Suite 105 
Arlington, VA 22209-2013 
703.358.8063 
gpaul@naca.aero 

   
Alan Stephens 
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs 
National Air Transportation Association 
818 Connecticut Avenue, NW 
Suite 900 
Washington, DC 20006-2733 
202.774.1535 
astephens@nata.aero 

 Stewart D'Leon 
Director, Environmental & Technical 
Operations 
National Business Aviation Association 
1200 G Street, NW 
Suite 1100 
Washington, DC 20005-3814 
202.737.4479 
sdleon@nbaa.org 

   
Nobuyo Reinsch 
Senior Vice President, Safety & 
Regulatory Affairs 
Regional Airline Association 
1201 15th Street, NW 
Suite 430 
Washington, DC 20005-2899 
202.367.1170 
reinsch@raa.org 
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